

Jillian BalowSuperintendent of Public Instruction

Dicky Shanor Chief of Staff

Brent BaconChief Academic Officer

Brent Young Chief Policy Officer

Dianne BaileyChief Operations Officer



Cheyenne Office
Hathaway Building, 2nd Floor
2300 Capitol Avenue
Cheyenne WY 82002-0206
Phone: (307) 777-7690
Fax: (307) 777-6234

Riverton Office 320 West Main Riverton. WY 82501 Phone: (307) 857-9250 Fax: (307) 857-9256

On the Web edu.wyoming.gov wyomingmeasuresup.com April 25, 2016

Tony Alpert, Executive Director Smarter Balanced Assessment Consortium 10945 LeConte Avenue Los Angeles, CA 90095-7150

Dear Director Alpert:

As Superintendent of Public Instruction for Wyoming, I am writing to inform you of our decision to no longer participate as an Affiliate member of the Smarter Balanced Assessment Consortium (SBAC). Wyoming is currently moving forward with the development of an RFP for a newly created statewide assessment system that will be implemented in the 2017-2018 school year. This decision comes as our state prepares to enter into this procurement process. Removing ourselves as an Affiliate member will eliminate the appearance of any conflict as we review vendors' responses to the upcoming RFP.

Wyoming has benefitted greatly from a strong set of recommendations developed by a Wyoming assessment task force, and we believe we are in a position to build an assessment system that closely follows these recommendations. We thank you for the opportunity to participate in the work of SBAC over the years and look forward to receiving proposals from many vendors across the country, including some who may propose an assessment based in the SBAC model.

Sincerely

Jillian/Balow

Wyoming State Superintendent of Public Instruction